
ANNIVERSARY EVENTS FOR MARCH 

There will be two Bishops’ & Clergy Sundays 
during the month of March. Whereas in 
February, we had two bishops, this month we 
will be visited by two priests.  

On March 8, Canon Greg Physick will be our 
guest preacher at the 10 am service while The 
Rev. Don Downer will be with us on March 22 
at both services. Greg was our Incumbent from 
2005-2010. Don served as an Associate Priest 
with (Bishop) Linda and then as Interim Priest 
until the arrival of Greg. 

 

NEW LEADERSHIP TEAM 

At our recently held vestry meeting, the following have been 
elected and appointed to serve as Wardens, Deputy Wardens, 
Members of Synod and the Advisory Board. 
Wardens: Dave Bezant & Eric Preston 
Deputy Wardens  Iverson Grimes & Robin Parravano 
Advisory Board Members 
Andrea Bent  Ingrid Carter               Jewell Coy 
Bobbie Creber  Ian Downer              Dirk Drieberg 
Hillary Irving-Brown Wendy Locke              Kate Pamenter 
Anne Thomson 
 
Lay Members of Synod: Susan Hogeboom & Nancy Cutler 
ACW Co-Chairs: Jane Winstanley & Vivienne Hansford 
Advisory Board Secretary: Rebecca Jones (volunteer) 
Non Board Positions 
Alternate Lay Member of Synod: Maurice Corbett 
Envelope Secretary: Pat Nielsen 
Parochial Tribunal: Ron & Marlee Tolhurst 
Archivist: Judy Fleming 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER      March 6 
This year’s Ecumenical service, written by women of the 
Bahamas, will be held on Friday March 6, 1:30 pm at St. 
Luke’s R.C. Church (39 Green Lane). The speaker will be 
Natalie Doucet. All are invited. 

CANON STEPHEN AWAY            March 14-21 
Canon Stephen will be away March 14-21. Canon Paul 
Robinson will be the celebrant and preacher on March 22. The 
Rev. Joanne Billinger of St. Mary’s Church is available for 
pastoral emergencies.(905-884-2227 ext 26). 

LENT 2015 
Wednesdays in Lent: We continue our weekly sessions until 
March 25. as we consider the call of God on the lives of a few 
persons in the biblical narrative. If you are new to the Bible, 
here is a time to get familiar with a few of the ancestors in our 
face. If you are not new, this is a time for a refresher and to 
share how these persons have informed your journey. 

Mar  04 Moses  Mar 11 Mary 
Mar 18 Paul  Mar 25 Jesus 

 
Loonies for Lent: The theological underpinnings of the Exodus 
story (Passover) are akin to those of the Easter story (The 
Pascha). As we observe Lent, we are invited to read excerpts 
from the Book of Exodus. To mark our 185th anniversary, the 
Advisory Board has voted to support the Thornhill Public 
School’s nutrition program, as an outreach project. As we 
read, we are encouraged to put aside a “loonie” or “toonie” 
each day (40 days) to support this project. 

THORNHILL MINISTERIAL LENTEN SERIES .. continues  
March 1- A Psalm of Imploring - Psalm 22 
Christ the King-Dietrich Bonhoeffer Lutheran - Fr. Bill Burns 
March  8 -A Psalm of Sadness - Psalm 42 
Thornhill Baptist  Church - Dennis Jones 
March 15 - A Psalm of Confession - Psalm 51 
Thornhill Presbyterian - The Rev. Sebastian Meadows-Helmer 
March  22 - A Psalm of Hope - Psalm 23 
St Luke's Roman Catholic - The Rev. Heather Vais 
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Day Date Reading 
11 Mar. 02 8:1-7 
12 Mar. 03 8:8-15 
13 Mar. 04 8:16-19 
14 Mar. 05 8:20-24 
15 Mar. 06 8:25-32 
16 Mar. 07 9:1-7 
17 Mar. 09 9:8-12 
18 Mar. 10 9:13-21 
19 Mar. 11 9:22-26 
20  Mar. 12 9:27-35 
21 Mar. 13 10:1-6 
22 Mar. 14 10:7-11 
23 Mar. 16 10:12-20 
24 Mar. 17 10:21-29 
25 Mar. 18 11:1-11 

Day Date Reading 
26 Mar. 19 12:1-13 
27 Mar. 20 12:14-20 
28 Mar. 21 12:21-28 
29 Mar. 23 12:29-32 
30 Mar. 24 12:33-36 
31 Mar. 25 12:37-42 
32 Mar. 26 12:43-51 
33 Mar. 27 13:1-10 
34 Mar. 28 13:11-16 
35 Mar. 30 13:17-22 
36 Mar. 31 14:1-9 
37 April 01 14:10-14 
38 Mar. 02 14:15-20 
39 April 03 14:21-25 
40 April 04 14:26-31 



WOMEN’S RETREAT         March 28 
Bishop Linda Nicholls will lead our women in a retreat at St. 
John’s Convent on Saturday March 28, 9am-4pm. The cost of 
$50 includes lunch & break refreshments.  

 
PRAYER GROUP MEETING        March 29 
One of Canon Stephen’s wishes is to establish a prayer group 
in the parish. Are you interested? Please meet with him in the 
Reception Room on March 29 after the 10:00 a.m. service. 
This has been rescheduled from February 8. 
 

PARISH PHOTO DIRECTORY 
The last opportunity to have your picture taken for our 185th 
Anniversary Parish Photo Directory will be on April 8 or 11. By 
simply having your photo taken, you'll receive a free copy of 
the Directory. Schedule your photo session at www.holytrinity
-thornhill.ca/ or contact Wendy Locke. If you decide you don't 
want to purchase, don't worry - you'll still receive the 
directory! Contact Rebecca Jones with any questions or offers 
of help. We need all the help we can get. 
 

SERVICES FOR HOLY WEEK & EASTER 

March 29 Palm Sunday  8:00 & 10:00 a.m. 
April 02  Maundy Thursday 7:30 p.m.  
April 03   Good Friday  12 :00 noon 
April 05  Easter    8:00 & 10:00 a.m. 
  Visit by Bishop Peter Fenty 
April 12  Easter 1  8:00 Holy Eucharist 
  Easter CANTATA 10:00 a.m.  
 
 
Maundy Thursday will be different 
this year. There will be STEEL PAN 
VESPERS…with Joy Lapps-Lewis, 
“Princess of Pan”. As we watch with 
Jesus and reflect on the Stations of 
the Cross, we listen to the sounds 
of the sweet steel pan. 

SUMMER BIBLE CAMP 
We propose to run a Bible Camp in the 2nd week of July this 
year. If you are available to help a few hours each day or 
interested in helping, please contact Judith Sinclair. If you 
know any High School students who need to earn community 
hours to graduate, please refer them to Judith. 
 

HEALING & WELLNESS MINISTRY 
On Wednesday March 4, 12:30-2:30 pm a Healthy Living 
(managing chronic disease) follow-up session will be held in 
the Reception room. Please let Susan Rodgers know if you’re 
attending. 

Wednesday March 18, 10:30 am - Lunch and Learn. Advocacy 
Centre for the Elderly will continue their presentation on 
Patient’s Rights on obtaining Community Care Access Centre 
(CCAC) services. Heather Negin will speak briefly on 
“Empowering Seniors on Aspects of wellness” Lunch will be 
provided by Delmanor. Admission is free but registration is 
appreciated for planning purposes. Sign-up sheets are outside 
the auditorium or you may call 905 889 5931 ext. 28 

Many have found a pedometer very useful to keep track of 
physical activity. A second order will be placed in early March 
based on request. If you would like to have a pedometer, 
please let Susan Rodgers know ASAP.  $15 each. 

Some parishioners have inquired about CPR/AED and First Aid 
training. If you are interested, please call Susan Rodgers. We 
only need a minimum of 10 people to run the class. It’s good 
to refresh CPR/AED every 2-3 years or so, so that if an 
occasion arises you know immediately what to do. If you have 
preference for weekday/weekend, daytime/evening, etc. 
please let us know. 

Blood pressure checks will be offered on Sunday March 15 
after each service in the reception room.  
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